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Stakeholder comments on IPHC Fishery Regulations or published regulatory proposals 

PREPARED BY: IPHC SECRETARIAT (B. HUTNICZAK; 27 OCTOBER 2023) 

PURPOSE 
To provide the Commission with a consolidated document containing comments from 
stakeholders on IPHC Fishery Regulations or published regulatory proposals submitted to the 
Commission for its consideration at the 99th Session of the IPHC Interim Meeting (IM099). 

BACKGROUND 
The IPHC Secretariat has continued to make improvements to the Fishery Regulations portal on 
the IPHC website, which includes instructions for stakeholders to submit comments to the 
Commission for its consideration. Specifically:  

“Informal statements or comments on IPHC Fishery Regulations or published regulatory 
proposals can be submitted using the form below up until the day before the IPHC 
Session. Submitted comments will be collated into a single document and provided to the 
Commissioners at the IPHC Session.” 

Comments may be submitted using the IPHC Stakeholder Comment Form. 

DISCUSSION 
Table 1 provides a list of the stakeholder comments which are provided in full in the Appendices. 
The IPHC Secretariat does not provide commentary on the statements, but simply collates them 
in this document for the Commission’s consideration. 

Table 1. Statements from stakeholders received by noon on 3 October 2023. 
Appendix No. Title and author Date received 

Appendix I Fabian Grutter 3 October 2023 
Appendix II Shawn McManus, Deep Sea Fishermen’s 

Union of the Pacific 
25 October 2023 

Appendix III TBD  

APPENDICES 
As listed in Table 1. 
  

https://www.iphc.int/the-commission/fishery-regulations/
https://forms.office.com/r/QCKN8YiQGH
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APPENDIX I 
Statement by Fabian Grutter 

Section of IPHC Fishery 
Regulations or regulatory 
proposal reference the 
comment will refer to 

NA 

Submitted comment 
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APPENDIX II 
Statement by Shawn McManus, Deep Sea Fishermen’s Union of the Pacific 

Section of IPHC Fishery 
Regulations or regulatory 
proposal reference the 
comment will refer to 

NA 

Submitted comment In the event that a FISS is not conducted in an IPHC Regulatory Area(s), the 
TAC for the un-surveyed Regulatory Area(s) shall not be increased using 
extrapolated historical FISS data for the following fishing season. For 
example, in 2021 there were no FISS conducted in any of the Area 4 
Regulatory Areas. Yet, despite the lack of current FISS in those Regulatory 
Areas, the TAC was increased in many of those Areas using extrapolated 
FISS data for the 2022 fishing season. Those same Regulatory Areas are 
again lacking FISS for 2023.  

We are concerned that the lack of annual FISS data does not provide the 
critical up to date data necessary to increase and effectively manage a 
Regulatory Area(s) TAC. In fact, from a conservation and sustainability 
standpoint, without the annual FISS data, we are hardly comfortable with a 
TAC status quo for the affected Regulatory Area(s). 

The abovementioned problem is seen as a harvest control rule. 

“No IPHC Regulatory Area shall see an increase in TAC without an annual 
FISS which indicates the action of raising the TAC is warranted” 
 

 

APPENDIX III 
Statement by xx 

Section of IPHC Fishery 
Regulations or regulatory 
proposal reference the 
comment will refer to 

 

Submitted comment 
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